## **EUROPEAN COMMISSION**



*Brussels*, 26.10.2022 *C*(2022) 7891 final

## Dear Presidents,

The Commission would like to thank the Cortes Generales for their Opinions on the following proposals:

- proposal for a Regulation of the European Parliament and of the Council on European Union geographical indications for wine, spirit drinks and agricultural products, and quality schemes for agricultural products, amending Regulations (EU) No 1308/2013, (EU) 2017/1001 and (EU) 2019/787 and repealing Regulation (EU) No 1151/2012 {COM(2022) 134 final},
- proposal for a Regulation of the European Parliament and of the Council laying down rules to prevent and combat child sexual abuse {COM(2022) 209 final},
- proposal for a Regulation of the European Parliament and of the Council amending Council Regulation (EC) No 1217/2009 as regards conversion of the Farm Accountancy Data Network into a Farm Sustainability Data Network {COM(2022) 296 final},
- proposal for a Regulation of the European Parliament and of the Council on standards of quality and safety for substances of human origin intended for human application and repealing Directives 2002/98/EC and 2004/23/EC {COM(2022) 338 final},
- proposal for a Directive of the European Parliament and of the Council concerning the status of third-country nationals who are long-term residents (recast) {COM(2022) 650 final} and
- proposal for a Directive of the European Parliament and of the Council on a single application procedure for a single permit for third-country nationals to reside and work in the territory of a Member State and on a common set of rights for third-country workers legally residing in a Member State (recast) {COM(2022) 655 final}.

The Commission appreciates that the Cortes Generales decided to analyse these proposals and welcomes their conclusion that the proposals comply with the principle of subsidiarity.

The Commission believes that the political dialogue with national Parliaments is essential for linking the institutions and the citizens of the European Union, and looks forward to continuing it with the Cortes Generales in the future.

Yours faithfully,

Maroš Šefčovič Vice-President